WISCONSIN BENEFITS INVOLVING SURVIVORS’ EDUCATION

In 1996 the Governor of Wisconsin signed the 1995 Wisconsin Act 228 which waives tuition and fees for surviving children at the 16 campuses that are part of the university of Wisconsin System and at state-supported vocational/technical schools that are part of the Technical College System. As of March 1998, tuition and fees are also waived for surviving spouses.

To receive the waiver, the surviving child of a law enforcement officer killed in the line of duty must have been under the age of 21 (or in utero) at the time of the death. For survivors enrolled in the university system, the waiver is in effect for up to five consecutive years. The student must be in good standing and enrolled in a program that leads to a bachelor’s degree. For survivors enrolled in the technical college system, the waiver is in effect for up to three consecutive years. The student must be in good standing and enrolled in a program leading to an associate of arts degree, a collegiate transfer program, or a vocational diploma program.

Qualifying students should let the school know of their survivorship status at the time of application for admission. Students will need to provide the school with written documentation certifying their parent was killed in the line of duty. If you need assistance or have questions, contact the Wisconsin Chapter of C.O.P.S. @ 414-368-0187.


